
We’re working in your area 
Rolleston Drive and Tennyson Street intersection upgrade 

 

 

 
 

20 September 2021 

What Replacing the existing roundabout with traffic signals 

Where Intersection of Rolleston Drive and Tennyson Street 

 When November 2021 to February 2022 

Contact Selwyn District Council – Project Manager:                                                               
Hayden Muir – hayden.muir@selwyn.govt.nz (03) 347 1841 

 
We are writing to let you know that we are preparing to upgrade to the intersection of Rolleston Drive and 
Tennyson Street, which will involve replacing the current roundabout with traffic signals. 
 
We are planning to advertise for construction tenders from August and construction is expected to take 16 
weeks, commencing in November 2021.  
 
As well as installing traffic signals, the upgrade involves new road pavement construction and replacing 
the existing water main and sewer main pipes through the intersection with larger pipes as future proofing. 
We will also be piping the remaining section of open water race on Tennyson St, south of the intersection. 
 
The project includes upgrading Rolleston Drive, west of Tennyson Street, up to the Rolleston Community 
Centre. This upgrade is to change this section of Rolleston Drive to a lower speed environment on the 
approaches to the future town centre entrance and will include new planted median islands and paved 
footpaths. 
 
The attached general layout plan for the intersection upgrade and Rolleston Drive Upgrade is attached. 
 
While impacts to traffic movements, including road closures will likely be unavoidable during certain stages 
of construction, we will be putting a high emphasis on minimising these impacts and we will ensure access 
to businesses is maintained throughout construction. 
 
We will be in contact once we have a contractor on board and will at that stage be able to confirm 
timeframes and provide more specific details of the impacts you may expect from these works. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, or would like the opportunity to meet to discuss the details of this 
project, please contact Hayden Muir on hayden.muir@selwyn.govt.nz (03) 347 1841 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
Selwyn District Council 
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